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	                               BISHOP’S ENGAGEMENTS  

NOVEMBER -  2018
2/11		  8.00 PM:  All Souls Day-Holy Mass at Cathedral

3/11		  9.30 AM:  Initiation ceremony of Pious Associations for 					   

		  children(Jesus Kids, HCA,CML)  at Mississauga 

4/11		  AM: Holy Mass and inauguration of fellowship of  						    

		  Shepherds of Faith at St. Thomas Church, Scarborough 

		  PM: Thanks giving mass at St. Mary’s Church London 

5/11		  AM: Malayalee priests meeting at Bishops House 

6/11		  9.30 AM: Monthly Recollection 

		  PM: Conference and college of consulters body meeting 

7/11		  7 AM: Holy Mass at CMC Convent 

		  11 AM: Pious Association meeting 

		  PM: YMC prayer session  

8/11		  7 AM, Holy Mass at Scarborough AO  Convent 

		  PM:39th Annual dinner of Cardinal Collins 

10/11	9.30   AM:  Class- Marriage Preparation Course  

		  PM: Flight to Edmonton 

11/11		  AM: Holy Mass and inauguration of fellowship of  						    

			   Shepherds of Faith at St. Alphonsa  Church, Edmonton

		   AM: Holy Mass and inauguration of fellowship of  						   

		   Shepherds of Faith at St. Mother Teressa   Church, Calgary 

13/11	7	 AM: Holy Mass at Holy Family Convent 

		         : Meeting with Family Apostolate Director 

14/11		  AM: Meeting with Bible Apostolate Director 

15/11		  AM: Meeting with Director of Pious Association for children 

16/11		  AM: Travelling to Ottawa 

17/11		  ARC-B Dialogue at St. Paul’s University, Ottawa

18/11		  ARC-B Dialogue at St. Paul’s University, Ottawa
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19/11		  ARC-B Dialogue at St. Paul’s University, Ottawa

20/11	10 	 AM: , Meeting with Youth Director 

21/11	3.30	 PM:  Meeting with Catechism Director

24/11	9.30	 AM: Young couples meet at Mississauga 

		  10.30 AM: Inauguration of Pious Association Animator’s 					  

		  Training Program

		  7.30PM: Evaluation meeting on fellowship of ‘Shepherds of Faith’

25/11	12       AM-Syro-Malabar Mass at Good Shepherd Chaldean 				            	

		  Cathedral, Toronto 
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ANNUAL RETREAT 
Annual retreat for priests and sisters of the exarchate of the Syro-Malabar Catholics in 

Canada for the year 2018-19 was held on 2018,Oct.1,2,3,4 at Pastoral Center, St.Alphonsa 

Cathedral. His Excellency Most. Rev. Luigi Bonazzi, Apostolic Nuncio to Canada preached 

the Word of God. 19 priests and 7 sisters participated in the retreat. Rev. Fr. George Palakkal 

CMI helped to practice chanting tune of English Syro-Malabar mass. 

PRIEST’S SEMINAR 
Annual gathering for the priests of Exarchate was held on 5th October at Pastoral Center, 

St.Alphonsa Cathedral. The whole Presbyteriam took part in the seminar and discussions. 

Seminar started with a prayer and vicar general, Fr. Sebastian Arikat welcomed all. Bishop 

Jose Kalluvelil gave the introductory talk based on the 4th year working plan of the Exarchate. 

The discussions on work plan, particular laws, catechism, pious associations and finance 

were moderated by Rev. Frs. Sebastian Arikat and John Kudiyiruppil MST. All participated 

in the seminar very actively and the discussions were very fruitful and effective. 

CURIA NEWS
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REPORT OF THE PASTORAL COUNCIL OCTOBER 2018

The third pastoral council of the exarchate was held on sixth of October 2018 at St. Alphonsa 

Syro-Malabar Pastoral Centre, Mississauga where it discussed the spiritual, social and 

financial aspects of the exarchate and pondered the ways to strengthen these aspects. The 

council was presided over by His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil. Pastoral Council secretary 

Rev Fr Toby Pulickassery welcomed all to the council. There were altogether 36 members 

from who participated in the council where eight members attended the council in video 

conference. 

The orientation talk was given by his Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil in which he pointed 

out the responsibility of Syro Malabar church to form, fortify and carry out the process of 

evangelization and to hand over the faith to the coming generations.  Mr George Vadakken 

presented the report of Pastoral council held on 19th February 2018.

The first section was lead by Monsignor Sebastian Arikatt on the topic ‘Focus on Spiritual 

Growth as the Prime Objective’, where he pointed out the importance of Spiritual care given 

to all the migrants as the prime task of the establishment of the Syro-Malabar Apostolic 

Exarchate in Canada. The second section – ‘Intervention of the Exarchate in the Social 

Aspects’ was lead by the Social Service wing of the exarchate. It discusses the four areas 

where the Social Service give priority to – The new immigrants, families, International 

Students and the seniors. The talks were presented by Mr Cherian Manathara, Mr Mathew 

George and Johnson Chackalackal. 

The third section was regarding the ‘Financial Status of the Exarchate and Financial Planning 

for the Coming Years. Rev Fr Jacob Edakalathoor presented the Financial Status of the 

Exarchate; Mr Jolly Joseph and Santhosh Mathew suggested the methods to improve the 

financial stability in parishes and in the Exarchate. 

There were fruitful discussions after each section where the members suggested the ideas to 

improve the spiritual, social, and financial aspects of the Exarchate. Mr Baijumon George 

has given the vote of thanks. 

Fr Toby Pulickassery

Pastoral Council Secretary
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NEW MISSION STATION AT SUDBURY 

A new mission was commenced in Sudbury for Syro- Malabar Catholics on October 7, 2018. It 

was the long cherished wish of youth to have Syro-Malabar mass for them somewhere around 

Sudbury. With the help of Robert Leblanc and his wife Marinella, the youth contacted Vicar Fr. 

Jim of Christ the King Church. Later it was reported to the Arch Bishop Marcel by Fr. Jim and 

he made the invitation to our Bishop to do the needful for the Syro-Malabar Catholics. They 

offered the church and all their facilities for us and the vicar Fr. Jim was always in forefront 

to our ministry. Bishop Jose Kalluvelil, the Exarch for the Syro-Malabar catholics in Canada, 

celeberated the first Syro-Malabar Mass in malayalm in Sudbury on 7th October, 2018.  Fr.  Jojo 

Changanamthundam is appointed as the vicar in charge of the community. The four outreach 

members of our social service society, Mr. Cherian Manathara, Mr. Jijo Alapattu and Mr. 

Mathew George provided their time and ride to reach at this farthest place. 

A young man Aldrin took the initiative and gathered all the youth and some of the family 

members to this graceful occasion. After expecting 50 students, we were all pleasantly surprised 

that there were about 176 members. Among them were several families who have been living 

in Sudbury for many years. After mass we had a small socialization program and our team 

members shared their experiences to the students. We continued an informal meeting format 

taking the pulse of the student population by a show of hands. Then called for volunteers 

and formed a Leadership Team, to be responsible for the many tasks in planning upcoming 

programs. Let us thank Lord for the presence of the youth and the place and occasion we 

received to gather and praise God.  
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KNANAYA MISSION LONDON 
Bishop Jose Kalluvelil, Exarch for the Syro-Malabar Catholics in Canada commenced 

Sacred Heartb Knanaya Mission at London on 14th October 2018 and Rev. Father Pathros 

Champakkara Peely was appointed as its Pastor, with effect from October 14, 2018 (Prot. Nos. 

61-62/2018).

INAUGURATION OF PIOUS ASSOCIATION FOR 
CHILDREN 

Numerically group of children is the major category in our present Exarchate. We cannot 

ignore their involvement and contribution in the life of parents, teachers and other related 

people all through the life. If the children are unhealthy in spirit, mind and body, they cannot 

give their best to their family, Church and society. Taking into consideration the importance 

and space of children in the Exarchate, our Bishop Jose kalluvelil has inaugurated three 

pious associations for children, namely Jesus Kids, Holy Childhood  Association (HCA) and 

Cherupushpa Mission League (CML) on the World Mission Sunday, 21st October, 2018 at St. 

Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga.     
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INAUGURATION OF SHEPHERDS  OF FAITH
MINISTRY

FINANCE COUNCIL 2018-2020
The new Finance Council of the Exarchate was formed with the following members: 1. Mr. 

Thomas Kannampuzh, Mississauga; 2. Mr. Santhosh Mathew, Mississauga; 3. Mr. John Thachile, 

Mississauga; 4. Mr. Jolly Joseph, Mississauga; 5. Mr. Jijo Alappatt, Mississauga; 6. Mr. Sebastian 

Paikada, Edmonton; 7. Mr. Joseph Akkarapattiekal, Sarborough;  8. Mr. John Chennoth, 

Sarborough; 9. Mr. Antoo Valookaran, Scarborough; 10. Mr. Antony Vattavayalil, Oshawa; 11. 

Mr. Benny Augustine, Montreal; 12. Mr. Joseph Thomas, Hamilton; 13. Mr. Bibu Abraham

Toronto Knanaya Parish; 14. Mr. Baijumon George Pakalomattam, Niagara Falls; 15. Mr. Tony 

Michael, Calgary, 16. George Komban Edmonton.

The members oath of fidelity and secrecy before Mar Jose Kalluvelil on October 24, 2018.

Further to the fruitful discussions in the last Priests’ Seminar, Pastoral Council and Finance 

Council meetings, Shepherds of Faith Ministry has been launched in our Exarchate on October 

27, 2018 at Pastoral Center, St. Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga. It is created in alignment 

with the vision and mission of the Exarchate:  to reach out the scattered and strengthen the 

gathered community across Canada. Many smaller communities are yearning for our liturgy 

and other essential pastoral services. Shepherds Faith Ministry consists of those individuals 

who are convinced of this Christian duty and are willing to become a “Mission”. Their support- 

spiritual and financial- is because of their conviction to the CAUSE. They understand the 

IMPACT their action has on the people they reach out through their support.
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EXARCHATE OWNS THE FOURTH CHURCH
 IN LONDON 

After the long prayerful awaiting, the Lord has blessed the Exarchate with a beautiful gift 

through the intercession of our Blessed Mother. The parish community of London can have 

its own church for Holy Qurbana and other services. The deal has been closed and the keys 

of the church has been handed over to the vicar, Rev. Fr. Tobby Pulikkassery on Oct.31,2018.

The strenuous effect taken by Fr. Tobby and the community is greatly appreciated. The 

consecration of the church under the patronage of Mother Mary will be held in December.
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NOVEMBER –MONTH OF  HOLY SOULS 
Praying for the departed souls has a definite place in the Catholic Church and prayer 

traditions. The practice of commemorating the departed souls in the month of November is 

an important tradition that has been handed to us. Our faith teaches us the importance of the 

communion of triumphant church, suffering church and militant church. As members of the 

militant church it is our responsibility to pray for the departed souls who are the members 

of the suffering church. Let us all keep fidelity to this traditional practice and recommend to 

the mercy of the Lord, all our departed brothers and sisters. Let this month of November be a 

special occasion for us to pray for the dead. 

HOLY WEEN
On the 1st of November, we celebrate the feast of all saints.   It was also called “All Hallows 

Day.” Then it became the custom to call the evening before, “All Hallow E’n.”- Halloween. 

This Halloween season, millions of Christians will encourage their children to pay respects to 

the devil and his gang of evil spirits. Thousands of churches will fully sanction this homage to 

Satan in direct violation to the explicit teaching of the Word of God! Many fellowship rooms 

will be decked out with all the paraphernalia and trappings of Lucifer’s kingdom.

The point here is not to infer that participation in Halloween makes one a witch, or a devil-

worshiper, or occultist. But I do believe that it is dishonoring to the Risen Savior whose coming 

was to “destroy the works of the devil” (I John 3:8). With some alternatives we shall make this, 

eve of lights or ‘Holy Ween’  . 
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PRIESTLY SPIRITUALITY: BIBLICAL REFLECTION
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THE FAMILY APOSTOLATE

NEWS FROM DEPARTMENTS

MARRIAGE PREPARATION COURSES
 SCHEDULE FOR 2018

The classes will begin at 9.00 a.m. and conclude at 6.00 p.m. every day. 

Venue: St. Alphonsa Cathedral, 6630 Turner Valley Rd., Mississauga. 

It is important that the participants attend all the sessions, for getting the certificate. 

For further details contact: Rev. Sr. Prasanna Thattil CHF. Cell No.: 416-602-7646

Rev. Sr. Prasanna Thattil CHF
Director

November 2018 10, 11, 12 Sat , Sun & Mon

NEWS FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF CATECHESIS

TEAM VISIT TO PARISHES
As a follow up of the teachers training programme conducted by Fr. Jimmy Poochakkat, 

the Department of Catechesis is planning a team visit to all the parishes. The team consists 

of the Director of Catechesis, Director of Pious Associations and SMYM leaders. The visit 

is scheduled on Sundays. The Director will have session for all the Catechetical Staff of the 

Parish. The Director of Pious Associations will conduct orientation sessions about Jesus’ 

Kids, Holy Childhood and CML. The participants of this orientation will be those from JK 

to Grade 7. The SMYM leaders will conduct session on “faith, its relevance and the need to 

practice faith in our community” for the high school students (Grade 8 – Grade 12) and to 

the young adults. This will be happening during the Catechism class hours. Though these 

collective and participatory sessions, it is envisaged to empower the Catechetical department 

of the parish, SMYM and Pious Associations. The team visit gets off on October 28 Sunday 

with sessions held in St. Thomas Parish, Scarborough and St. Joseph Mission, Oshawa.
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DIRECTOR VISITS SCARBOROUGH AND 
OSHAWA PARISHES

On October 28 Sunday, the Director visited the Catechism staff of St. Thomas Syro-Malabar 

Church, Scarborough and St. Joseph Syro-Malabar Church, Oshawa. In Scarborough, it was 

done in the morning and in Oshawa it was in the evening. The meeting started with a session 

on the impact of Social Media and the undesirable consequences it can have on faith formation. 

It was followed by the presentation of the Catechetical Diary 2018 and the discussions on it. 

The visit was also fruitful in drafting a long term plan for the Department of Catechesis in 

the respective parishes with a clear thrust on “I AM A MISSION”, the exhortation of Pope 

Francis on the occasion of the Mission Sunday 2018. The Director appreciated the selfless and 

sacrificial effort of all the staff towards faith formation in the young generation who are the 

future of the Church. 
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BROADCAST FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF 
YOUTH APOSTOLATE

PURPOSE ‘18
The year 2018 was declared as the year of youth with a focus on YOUNG ADULTS for the 

Syro Malabar Exarchate of Mississauga, Canada. Various projects for the youth and young 

adults under the banner of SMYM got realized throughout this year. Two young adults were 

appointed as the Associate Directors of the Department of Youth Apostolate. The team of 

national leaders got elected. SMYM Bye – law got implemented. SMYM got officially started 

with a well-established leadership structure in 6 parishes of the Exarchate, 3 (Cathedral, 

Scarborough and Hamilton) in the Eastern Canada Region and 3 (Edmonton, Calgary and 

Winnipeg) in the Western Canada Region. Various programmes were carried out in each of 

these parishes. At the Exarchate level, there was a day of pilgrimage and picnic and flood relief 

fund raising organized in the Eastern Canada Region. A data base of the young adults of the 

Exarchate is being collected. 

An official conclusion of the Youth Year is planned to be held in the Eastern Canada Region 

with a Regional Conference for the young adults. The conference is named “PURPOSE ‘18”. It 

will be held on December 27 in St. Thomas Syro Malabar Parish, Scarborough. The details of it 

are being worked out. During PURPOSE ’18, the youth year will be officially concluded. 

Focus ‘18
The influx of international students immigrating to Canada either in student visa or work 

permit is on a constant increase. It is certainly a challenge added to the pastoral responsibilities 

of the Exarchate, majority of them being our community members. Various projects for 

the spiritual and temporal empowerment of these international students are planned. The 

Department of Youth Apostolate is joining hands with the Department of Social Services in 

hosting a welcome programme for these international students at the Exarchate level. A one day 

meet of International Students is scheduled for December 28. The meet is termed as “FOCUS 

’18”. The ultimate objective of FOCUS ’18 is to establish connectivity between the Exarchate 

and the International Students, to create a welcoming attitude in them to the Exarchate and 

to the churches. Mobilization is already underway and a participation of not less than 300 

international students is expected. The main agenda of FOCUS ’18 will be an open forum 

where the students can raise their concerns to the expert resource persons. The resource team 

will include Government official from the Immigration Department, International student
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coordinators from various colleges, legal experts, etc.  There will be Holy Qurbana offered by 

His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil and a grand cultural extravaganza. The General Convener 

of FOCUS ’18 is Mr. Joys Joseph, Coordinator, the International Students’ Wing, Department 

of Social Services and the Chairman of FOCUS ’18 is Fr. Martin Augustin SDB, Director, 

Department of Youth Apostolate. Various committees for FOCUS ’18 have been formed and 

works have already begun for a successful conduct of FOCUS ’18.

We are proud of you shawn xaviour 

The SMYM national team with the Director gathered around Mr. Shawn Xaviour, one of the 

national SMYM executive members. Shawn was a trustee in the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District 

School Board, Brampton Wards 7, 8, 9 and 10. He contested in 2018 trustee election as well. 

Mr. Shawn Xaviour was acclaimed as the trustee in DPCDSB, Brampton Wards 7, 8, 9 and 

10. The SMYM team is proud of this remarkable achievement of Shawn. The SMYM National 

President Ms. Ebby Kayaniyil handed over to Shawn the plaque of appreciation. There was a 

dinner hosted by the National Team in honor of Shawn as well.



SMYM NATIONAL TEAM VISIT SCARBOROUGH AND 
OSHAWA PARISHES 

As an attempt to fortify SMYM and its activities, the SMYM National Team made visit to St. 

Thomas Syro Malabar Church, Scarborough and St. Joseph Syro Malabar Church, Oshawa. IN 

Scarborough it was done in two sessions as there are two shifts for Catechism. Nirmal Thomas, 

Ann Mary Varghese, Ebby Kayaniyil, Aswathy Ann Thomas, Alan Joy and Shawn Xaviour led 

the session for the Junior SMYM members (members from Grade 8 to Grade 12). The session 

coupled with interaction and personal witness was deemed significant and the participants 

were unanimous in their appreciation. It was the first visit made by the National Team and 

the outcome has been so encouraging and promising. Hearty congratulations to the National 

Team. Further visits of this sort have been scheduled.

In the evening the Team visited St. Joseph Church, Oshawa. The sessions were handled by 

Ann Mary Varghese, Ebby Kayaniyil and Aswathy Ann Thomas. It was again a well conducted 

session on Faith. The participants appreciated the session and expressed their desire to have 

more of it.
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As announced in the Bishop’s circular on October 11th, 2018, we have started three

new groups under Pious Associations for Children at our exarchate level. The three

groups are Jesus Kids (JK-SK), Holy Childhood Association (Grades 1-3) &

Cherupushpa Mission League (Grades 4-7). The inauguration of these groups took

place on Sunday October 21st, 2018 at St. Alphonsa Cathedral (Mississauga, Ontario,

Canada) with the blessing of His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil and our Rev. Father

Sebastian Arikat. The animators, Asha Sunil, Binoj Joseph, Sharon Vince, Soumya

Binoj, Stessy Antony & Sunil Joseph along with Director Sr. Jeslin (CMC) and Assistant

Director Sr. Jais Maria (CMC) presented the official Pious Association banner to His

Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil and Rev. Father Sebastian Arikat. Registrations began

the same day with over 200 children actively registered in all three groups combined.

Registrations will continue the week of October 22-28. Our first gathering is

scheduled on November 3rd, 2018 after the Holy Mass at 9:15 am. As an inaugural

event and also as part of Mission Sunday we held a Bible Quiz over the phone on

October 21st from 7-8pm. Children were given a list of 20 questions to research out

of which we asked 7 questions and also included 3 general questions about our

Exarchate. Six of our animators answered calls for an hour and over 45 families

participated in this event. The enthusiasm of the children and the support of their

parents were a great encouragement to all of us. We need to work towards nurturing

the pious associations for children as it is an integral part of faith formation for our

children and ensuring they grow strong in their faith with God as their best friend for

life.

DEPARTMENT OF PIOUS ASSOCIATIONS
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BROADCAST FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF 
SOCIAL SERVICE
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PARISH NEWS
ST. ALPHONSA CATHEDRAL,  MISSISSAUGA

TALENT FEST 2018
1. St. Alphonsa Cathedral Mississauga cultural 
committee organised Talent Fest on 20 th October 
2018 at St. Joseph High School Mississauga. . We 
had  over ninety registration and around 200 
people participated in this event. St. Michael 
Family unit won the Over all Championship, 
St. Joseph Family Unit was a runner up and St. 
George Family unit came at the 3rd position. 
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2. 10 days Rosary held at St. Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga from 22 October to 31 st 

October. Many parishioners participated in it. The Rosary was led by Youth, Children, Family 

& Nurses Ministry  members etc. and had distributed “Nercha” followed by the Holy Rosary.

4. Hallow-win

The Catechism teachers suggested to have Halloveen in a different manner. So this year we 

celebrated that Holy Evening into Hallow -win . The family units installed stalls and children 

came with “Trick or treat” and collected candies from each stall. They had dressed as saints or 

Holy men and women . It was well atteneded by many parishioners. Children enjoyed it and 

found a new meaning for Halloveen. 

3. Pious Associations 

We have started 3 Pious Associations for our children. Jesus Kids for SK & JK. Holy Childhood  

for Grade I,II,&III & Cherupushpa Mission League for Grade 4-7. The inauguration was 

made by Mar Jose Kalluvelil in the presence of Pastor Fr. Sebastian Arikat. The Parents were 

very enthusiastic to register the names of their children to respective associations.The first 

gathering of these children will be at 10.30 am on 3rd November.
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ST. THOMAS PARISH, SCARBOROUGH
Annual Retreat: Parish Annual retreat was  held on Oct.06-08 2018 . Retreat was held by Rev. 
Fr. Jo Pacheriyil CMI from Jerusalem Retreat Center ,Trissur. We had separate sessions for 
kids along with Holy Qurbana & Adoration.  

The Swearing-in Ceremony of our newly elected 
Parish Council Members was held on October 14, 
2018.

A session on Job Opportunities 

in Canada and Resume Preparation was 

held on October 21, 2018 for 

all new comers and students.

International Youth Day was celebrated at our Church on October 07, 2018. 
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It  is with great joy that the catechism department and the parishioners of St Thomas 

Syro-Malabar church hosted the visit of Exarchate catechism director Fr Martin 

Manickanamparambil, pious association director Sr. Jeslin with team and SMYM national 

leaders to their parish. Community fervently enjoyed the Holy Mass celebrated by Fr. Martin 

and his homily about the importance of growing in faith knowing the Word of God and the 

Power of God. After the mass father introduced all the teams before them taking over various 

sessions for HCA, CML and SMYM. He also did an official launch of youth conference 

‘Purpose’ for university students. Fr. Martin then met with catechism teachers, together with 

assistant director of catechesis Fr. Daris Moolayil, where topics like minimizing social media 

use in catechesis, activation of PTA and resource development for teachers, were discussed. 

Reflection on Pope Francis’ statement “I am a mission” was also a strong point of discussion 

with inputs by Vice Principal Mr. Jose Varghese and other catechism teachers.

TEAM VISIT - FROM EXARCHATE
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Hallow-win

We celebrated All Saints Day on October 31, 2018 with  Holy Mass at 7:00 pm followed by solemn 

Rosary Procession and Saints Parade.
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Fr Martin Director department of Catechesis and Sr Jeslin C M C Assistant director of 

department of Catechesis with their team visited St Joseph Mission Oshawa on Oct 28th 2018. 

Different sessions and classes were taken by team for Kids of Pious Association and for youth. 

It was an edifying experience for students. With different means of audio visual aids team 

enriched, enlightened and empowered students with gospel. They learned combining faith 

prayer and Gods word to live victorious Christian life.

Teachers session was led by Fr Martin who emphasized on catechesis motto, vision and 

mission. He discussed about positive effect of verbal communication for faith formation and 

urged everyone to use more verbal communication rather than smart communication for faith 

formation. He also urge to incorporate and reflect on Pope Francis world mission day message 

“I am the mission” to transmit faith among student and the community. Session was ended 

with Mass offered by Fr Martin.

ST. JOSEPH MISSION, OSHAWA 
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ST.ALPHONSA CHURCH CAMBRIDGE 
Farewell to Fr.Pathrose  

With great gratitude and immense love, the faithful of Cambridge St.Alphonsa Church 

made a fare well meeting on 7th October 2018.Fr.Pathrose Chempakkara had a fruitful and 

effective pastoral ministry for us last two years knowing each mind and heart. Fr. Pathrose 

offered thanksgiving Holy mass at 4.30 pm and thereafter farewell meeting with cup of coffee.

Inauguration of pious Association for children 

As per the instructions from Exarchate, we inaugurated three pious associations namely, 

Jesus Kids, Holy Childhood Association and Cherupushpa mission League on 21st October, 

World Mission Sunday.

Mission Quiz 

For the better knowledge of Pious Associations, we conducted a mission Quiz program 

for children from JK to 9th standard. All participated in the program and it was marked 

successful.

Adoration 

In connection with rosary month, we conducted Holy hour for catechism students and 

parents. Catechism students and teachers took the leadership and the whole community 

participated effectively.

House visiting and Blessing 

New vicar Fr.jojo Changanamthundathil started to visit and bless our houses. Ward prayers 

for each Family Unit is conducted on alternative Saturdays.  
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Pious associations for children were inaugurated at St. Joseph Syro-Malabar church, 

Hamilton by Vicar Fr. John Mylamvelil on October 28, 2018. Jolly Augusthy, Jiji Gikson 

and Mintu Mathew were selected as animators for Jesus kids, Holy childhood and CML 

respectively.

ST. JOSEPH SYRO-MALABAR CATHOLIC PARISH - 
HAMILTON
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ST. ALPHONSA CHURCH, VANCOUVER
Annual retreat of St. Alphonsa Syro-Malabar catholic church, Vancouver was conducted on 

October 6, 7, 8 at St. Bernadette Parish, Surrey. The retreat preacher was Rev. Fr. Soji Olickal 

from Sehion Ministry. The preaching along with the praise and worship was an occasion 

for the spiritual renewal of the community. The opportunity for spiritual sharing was also 

arranged with the retreat. 
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BISHOP’S DIARY
OCTOBER - 2018

1-04/10	 Annual retreat for priests and sisters 
5/10 		  Seminar of the Presbyteriam at Cathedral 
6/10		  AM: Presided over 3rd Pastoral Council Meeting
7/10    	 PM: Commenced new mission station at Sudbury and Celebrated Holy Mass
10/10 		 AM: Meeting with Family Apostolate Director 
           		 PM: Meeting with Catechism and youth Apostolate Director 	
 		         : Meeting with leaders of International students 
11/10 		 AM: Meeting with Bible Apostolate Director
		  PM: Finance Council core Committee meeting 
		        :  Meeting with Divine academy office bearers 
14/10 		 PM: Visited St. Mary’s Church London and gave message
		         : Inaugurated KNANAYA mission at London 
17/10 		 PM: Brain storming session on ‘Shepherds of Faith’   
18/10		  Met Internal Auditor and discussed PAD(Pre - Authorised Debit) Programme
21/10 		 AM: Inaugurated Pious Associations for children - Jesus Kids, Holy Childhood 	
		  Association & Chrupushpa Mission League - at Exarchate level in Cathedral 
		  PM: Celebrated Holy Mass in welcoming ceremony of International students at 	
		  Cathedral and presided over the meeting.
22/10 		 AM: Celebrated Holy mass at Holy Family Convent
23/10 		 AM: Offered Holy mass at CMC Convent 
24/10 		 AM : Curia Meeting
		  PM: Participated  in the friendly get together with Fr.James Cherikkal at St. 		
		  Francis Xavier’s Church, Mississauga  
		        : Participated in the team meeting of FOCUS 2018(Annual conference of 		
			   National Youth) 
		        : Constituted 2nd Finance Council of the Exarchate 
		         : Participated in the planning session of Shepherds of Faith. 
25/10 		 AM: Celebrated Holy mass for Sisters of Apostolic oblates
26/10 		 PM: Signed the document of newly purchased church at London
27/10 		 AM: Inaugurated the  Fellowship of the Shepherds of Faith and Launched the 
		  PAD programme at Pastoral Center, St.Alphonsa Cathedral Mississauga  
30/10 		 AM: Presided over the Curia meeting
		         : Conducted Heart Talk with Shalom Television about Syro-Malabar 

			   Exarchate in Canada 
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